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Week 1
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

What a fantastic and busy week we’ve had at Parklands!

On Wednesday we had our annual Open Evening event and welcomed hundreds of visitors to see our 
school in anticipation of applying for admission. The school was buzzing with every department open 
and many of our pupils acting as guides. It is always wonderful to have the opportunity to show all 
visitors what a day in life at Parklands will bring, should they choose our school. We received lovely 
comments and feedback from many visitors that was very heartening to hear, and I am proud of all our 
staff and the pupils who were a credit to us all.

Last Friday the English Department took a group of Year 10 and 11 students to Stratford Upon Avon to 
see a performance of Macbeth. The performance was absolutely brilliant, and will really help the pupils 
to understand the play ready for their GCSE exams. The staff at the theatre were also very 
complimentary about our pupils, and said that their behaviour was the best of all the schools they have 
had. It was a late night, but well worth it!

Open evening on Wednesday was followed very quickly by Macmillan Coffee Morning on Thursday, 
another very busy event at Parklands! 
As you will see in the announcement later in this newsletter pupils, staff, and parents supported this 
very important charitable cause. Cakes were baked, donated, and bought to raise money for Macmillan. 
It was a lovely community event, a highlight of which was that one of the cakes at the auction was sold 
for £150; astonishing!

Earlier this week I emailed you all to ask for your support with the traffic and parking issues that we 
have been encountering at the end of the school day. I have to say that with the introduction of traffic 
cones in key spots and with your consideration the situation has been much improved, thank you!

As I write this many of year 7 are on their way to the PGL weekend away. We look forward to hearing 
about what a fantastic weekend they had when they return to school on Monday.

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal.
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On Monday 2nd October, our Learning Ambassadors will be running Super Learning Day for all 
year 7 pupils. During this day, the year 7s will have lessons in: Friendships; Being the Best Learner; 
Technology at Parklands and a session during period 4 that they have opted into. These opted 
sessions involve exposure to our Learning Ambassador team and Leadership at Parklands, being run 
by our Creative Team, our Digital Team and our Leading and Reading Team. 

Here are all of the Learning Ambassadors involved: 
Emily Goring, Isobel Walker, Josh Miller, Liam Dickens, Thomas Nelson, Aaron Denham, Ella 
Richards, Izzy Frohock, Jake Newns, Beatrice Connor, Alex Walley, Leen Elhabal, Darcie Dunn, Evan 
Ditchburn, Sophie Wright, Rebecca O'Hanlon, Jessica Hand, Anastasiia Paslavska, Alfie Wood,
Shayla Harty, Ned Charlton, Andrew Fan, Konrad Zachaczewski, Joe Hunter, Ayesha Mahmood, 
Hermione Jones, Ellison Frohock, Thomas Garrett, Matilda Fairhurst, Annabel Fairhurst, May Upton
Ewan Watson, Stephanie Ashworth, Laila Fazackerly, Jess Mitchell, Amna Esa, Seb Holbert, Alex 
Spinks, Jenny Queally, Jamie Monk, Sara Essa.

If your child is involved in running one of these sessions, please encourage them to speak to you 
about the lesson they will be teaching. It is very daunting to teach a group of your peers and I am sure 
that they are going to do an amazing job! Please wish them luck! 

Reporting absences -  Please note that all absences need to be reported before 8:35am on the day 
of absence. Please also report if your child is going to be late.
Ways to report absences:

● EduLink App (most favourable please)
● School absence line 01257 264596 option 1 - please leave your child's full name, form group 

and a reason for absence
● All absences need to be reported daily - you cannot ‘block book’ absences
● Home visits will be conducted for all absences on day 2 or three as per the Lancashire 

County Council Attendance Pathway

Medical Appointments - The school would prefer that all appointments were made outside of school 
hours, however we appreciate that this isn't always possible.

In order to allow your child to leave school during school hours all appointments need to be 
submitted using the EduLink App with proof of the appointment (e.g. photo of letter, screenshot of 
text message) at least the day before.  

Please do not email the Houseleaders as they are not responsible for the management of attendance.

Where it isn't possible due to an emergency appointment, proof will need to be supplied upon return 
from the appointment.

If proof is not supplied the absence will be marked as unauthorised and will be reported on trackers.  
This is a directive from the Local Authority. (LCC)

Secure - All pupils will be learning about Black History to mark Black history month during Secure on 
Monday. If you would like to discuss this with your child, the resources will be available to view with 
your child on their Secure Google Classroom after the session.
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Office request

Please could we ask that if you are dropping items off at Reception for your child that it is clearly 
labelled and, wherever possible, you have let your child know there is something for them to collect 
from the office. If they have a mobile phone, pupils are able to check their messages at break and 
lunch. Many thanks.

PARENT FORUM 

Please see the dates for this year’s Parent Forums; 

Tuesday 14th November 6 pm

Tuesday 5th March 6 pm

Tuesday 18th June 6 pm

They take place here in school and over the years they have been used to make some positive 
changes to our community. If you wish to take part, please email shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
We would much rather discuss any concerns you have face to face rather than over social media. 
Parent Forum is a positive experience for all! Thanks

(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions  
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. What are the 6 major world religions?
2. Why might Totemism be considered a religion? 
3. In what ways can we see religion in the world today?

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. What do the keywords stereotype, prejudice and discrimination mean? 
2. Can you name 5 of the 9 protected characteristics?
3. ‘The empire on which the sun never sets’. What do you think this quote means? 

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice 
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?.

1. Why was it so important to establish the United Nations after World War ll?
2. Give some examples of word the United Nations does
1. Why do we need human rights today? 

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 157 pupils to date
Year 8: 18 pupils to date
Year 9: 26 pupils to date
Year 10: 17 students to date
Year 11: 42 students to date
All: 260 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 197 pupils
Year 8: 141 pupils
Year 9: 164 pupils

Year 10: 128 students
Year 11:141  students

All: 771 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 125 pupils
Year 8: 91 pupils
Year 9: 67 pupils

Year 10: 114 students
All: 397 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1GZPHV95u8ETfzwG6TfXJ4lt_AayL3pEBqnl8bINJTmE/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Hello everyone,

What a busy week it’s been! I’m so proud to see Parklands 
coming together as a community over the past week, raising 
money for charity and showing off how amazing our school is.

First of all, a big thank you to all that helped during open 
evening; I’m sure you all gave a good impression of the school 
and represented our ethos really well.

Also, a huge well done to 
everyone who donated to 
charity yesterday, whether 
that be through the raffle, 
cake auction or just buying 
cakes from the stalls. It was 
our most successful coffee 
morning ever!

Next week is Super Learning 
Day for year 7s, which is 
always a fun and rewarding 
day for them as they have 
older pupils like myself 
teaching them! 
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SO SO much! YOU have helped us raise the LARGEST amount yet! A HUGE thank you to everyone 
who helped, contributed, donated and baked! We are totally overwhelmed and feel this is a massive 
part of why our school is so great. 

£2807.76

The hampers were won by the following people -

Parents of Jenson G, Regan D, Alexis M and Miss Flight. 

Here’s to next year! 
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Two of our students, who won Lancashire County Council’s Compassion Project competition as part of 
Refugee Week, have appeared in LCC’s news bulletin! You can read the full article here: 
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/lpds/teaching-and-learning/education-improvement-equality-and-diversit
y-team/equality-and-diversity/refugee-week/

Well done again to Martyna P and Lizzie P.

Eight of our talented y11 Spanish and French students attended an A Level taster day at Runshaw 
College as part of their European Day of Languages celebrations. The linguists took part in reading, 
listening, speaking and writing activities and were an absolute credit to our school. 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/lpds/teaching-and-learning/education-improvement-equality-and-diversity-team/equality-and-diversity/refugee-week/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/lpds/teaching-and-learning/education-improvement-equality-and-diversity-team/equality-and-diversity/refugee-week/
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Does your child experience another language at home? We are holding a coffee afternoon for the 
parents of all children who have English as an Additional Language on October 9th from 2:15pm-3pm. 
This is open to all families whose children are exposed to a language other than English at home, 
even if they are perfectly fluent in English.

The session will share tips on how you can help your children with their home study, but also 
encourage them to keep up and develop their literacy in their home language. We’d love to see you 
there. Please email jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you have any queries.

mailto:jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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PE Update - What a week!
A good week of fixtures and clubs this week for the boys and girls who made us all proud.

Year 7 boys played their first competitive match and showed great spirit and resilience against an 
incredibly strong St Michaels team and we know we have a bright future with the team.

Year 9 boys played well against Bishops but unfortunately lost the game, however they have made 
great strides forward in recent years to now compete with what is a very strong Bishops team.

Year 10 boys played twice and  beat Tarleton on Monday to progress in the Lancashire Cup but then 
got beaten at St Michaels on Tuesday in the last minute, which puts their chances of making the 
Chorley Cup final in the balance.

Year 11 boys unfortunately got beaten by Bishops after a brilliant first half; the second half did not go 
as planned but they worked incredibly hard and showed great character. 

The Y10 and 11 Netball team also did very well at Holy Cross in the Chorley competitions and 
impressed Mrs Sorbie with their excellent attacking and speed of play, which is what they have been 
working on at training. Keep up the good work girls.

The U13s girls football team play tonight in the Lancashire cup and the PE team wish them luck!

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
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The deadline to sign up for the ski trip is THIS MONTH, places are limited and the trip will not run 
again until 2027 so don’t miss out!
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KCFtzpRIpZJO5Gj0j8n77m8hebMUS5ez/view?usp=sharing
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Careers

Please click here for this week’s career news. 

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News - click the link and have a read!

Chorley Council have organised a fantastic Careers Event on Monday 9th October from 3pm - 7pm at 
the Town Hall. There are some major employers involved, so why not go along and meet potential 
employers?
Scan the QR code in Career News to register. It’s free - you have nothing to lose!

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_2023_Issue_FOUR.pdf


Careers

Various college open events coming up soon - try to get to as many as you can to talk to students and 
staff, check out the facilities and find out more about your chosen subjects/course. Applications are 
now being accepted, and you need to apply to at least two colleges, even if you intend to take up an 
apprenticeship position or join the uniformed services. See Miss Berry (top office) if you need any help 
with application forms. 
You can put your predicted or target grades for GCSE, as you won’t get your mock results for a while 
yet. If it asks for a personal statement, you can put ‘I will bring this to interview’ if you are not sure 
what to write.
College interviews will only start after Christmas, with Preston College interviews in school in January. 
Runshaw and Wigan & Leigh will also interview in school in March.


